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Message from Miss Talbot  
Dear Parents,  
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special achievements with them. Already this week I have had 18 children visit my 
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Miss Collins or Mrs Stein. Children receive a gold card when they have done 

something amazing Ğthis is as diverse as a wonderful piece of written work, a 

stunning piece of art or showing great understanding and application in maths. The 

children share their work with me and talk about what they have done. Without 

exception they are proud of their accomplishments 

7*: 97*©0 37%0 0+ /$7.! 0$! #++: *!3/ 3%0$ 5+1Y 

O+:75©/ 2%/%0+./ %*9(1:!: I+7$ 7*: ;!+ 3$+ $7: 

created an information book all about London and 

Jasmine and Andrew who had been exploring 3D 

structures by creating a bridge out of cocktail 

sticks and midget gems!  
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Our weekly celebration assemblies continue to highlight individual achievement and 
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enjoy talking about the things they are doing at school and what they get up to at 
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worth watching at the cinema. We want our children to be confident and well 

rounded individuals and we endeavour to give them an enriching educational 

experience that makes them excited about learning.  

As the academic year progresses we have lots more exciting things to look forward 

to Ğwe will be celebrating World Book Day in March and fund - raising for Sport 
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anniversary. I hope that these events will give the children further memorable 

experiences to enjoy.  
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Safety  

We are immensely fortunate to have a road 

crossing patrol operating in Loudon Way. Mrs 

Humphries valiantly stands out in all weathers, 

safely seeing children and parents across the road. 

Please can I encourage all parents and children to 

make use of this valuable service rather than 

crossing at unsafe points, particular the corner 

bend in Loudon Way. The designated crossing point 

provides the clearest point for getting across the 

road and we want to ensure that all our children 

arrive at school safely.  

You may well have noticed the PCSO, Catherine 

Stevens, completing patrols in the area. Catherine 

is part of the Police force's neighbourhood policing 

team, supporting warranted officers and community 

action teams to solve local problems. We report 

any local concerns that we have to the PCSO. We 

are keen to develop greater links with Catherine 

and are hoping to invite her into a school assembly 

to talk to the children about her role next term.  

 

Safeguarding  

Next week is Online Safety Week, an opportunity 

for the children to engage in activities promoting 

staying safe online. Tuesday 6th February is 

National E - safety day but throughout the week, 

the children will be reminded of the importance of 

staying safe online through age appropriate 

activities and given strategies to help them do this.  

The online safety pages on the school website 

provide good guidance for parents in supporting 

their children with use of the internet at home. We 

will be sending out further information to parents 

about online safety in the next few days including 

the importance of setting filters on IT equipment 

(including smart phones and tablets) and managing 

social media usage with their children.  
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Safeguarding Lead and any concerns about child 

welfare should be brought to her attention.  

Class Assemblies  

Thank you to all the parents who joined us for 

Bumblebee and Eagles class assemblies. I know that 

it means a lot to the children to have parents and 

grandparents come and watch.  

Ancient Egypt provided a great focus for 
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how to mummify a body whilst Eagles explored the 

topic of evolution through song and drama.  

Thank you to all the children for the hard work 

that went into creating their assemblies.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

KS1 and KS2 SATs 

Information Meetings  

At the start of term 4 we will be offering parents 

the opportunity to come along to KS1 and KS2 

SATs information meetings. SATs are the statutory 

national tests which children undertake in May of 

Year 2 and Year 6. The children complete tests in 

reading, maths, grammar punctuation and spelling 

and their writing is assessed. We always aim to 

make the testing process as painless as we can for 

the children and ensure that they are prepared 

appropriately for the questions they will complete.  

Parents often ask what they can do at home to 

support their children. The meetings will take 

parents through the testing process, show examples 

of what the children are asked to do and provide 

advice and information about how parents can help 

at home. We are in the process of finalising dates 

with the Year 2 and Year 6 teams and will notify 

parents of these in due course.  
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Mini 

Management 

Team  

Our Mini Management Team have been working 

hard this term to gauge the interest of children 

in their class about how we can improve 

playtimes.  Our PTFA have kindly agreed to 

fund the development of the playground to make 

it a more engaging and stimulating environment 

for the children. The classes have had lots of 

amazing ideas which have been shared with me.  

Feedback from the children is that they would 

like to have some playground markings created, 
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activities. The MMT will be coming outside with 

me next week to measure the playground in 

order to make a final decision as to where these 

could best be installed and how they can best 

use the best budget set. The children have also 

said that they would like some new signs in the 

playground as well as benches and tables so this 

will form the second part of the project.  

 

 

 

 

All our children are encouraged to share any 

ideas for school development with their Mini 

Management Representatives or to put them in 
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unlikely that we will be able to install a hot tub 

or roller coaster as requested but we can do 

something about issues raised such as improving 

the soap in the toilets.  

As you can see, our MMT also now have their 

own logo, kindly designed by Mr Foss.  

Coming Soon Ğ Look out for the Mini 
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term.  

Arts News...  

Guitar Assembly  

We were delighted to welcome Buster Gibbons 

into school last week to lead an assembly 

starring all our children who have guitar lessons 

in school.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We have a lot of talented musicians in school 

and the assembly proved to be a fantastic 

opportunity for the children to showcase their 

talents to the school and their parents. If 

anyone is interested in guitar lessons with 

Buster, please contact the school office.  

In other musical news, we wish all our children 

taking part in the Young Voices choir at the O2 

on Friday the very best of luck. The experience 

for the children is incredible and I know that 

they will have an amazing time.  

We also have a musical theme to our assembly 

next week, when some classes will perform one 

of the songs from their class music lessons.  

 

Staffing News  

We are very sorry to say goodbye to Mrs 

Champion who is standing down from her gate 

guardian role at the end of next week. We thank 

Mrs Champion for all her efforts in keeping our 

children safe at the start of the day.  

Miss Holt will be joining our Teaching Assistant 

team at the start of next term, working with 

children in Year 4 in the mornings and delivering 3 



Breakfast Club  

Godinton offers a thriving Breakfast Club where 

children are able to socialise over cereal and 

toast in the mornings from 7.50 a.m.  

The cost of the session is £3.30 per day which 

is payable in advance via Parentmail. Parents 

will be sent reminders when their account 

requires topping up.  

Spaces are available at Breakfast Club. For 

further information please contact Mrs Taylor in 

the school office or email: 

breakfastclub@godinton.kent.sch.uk  

Can I take the opportunity to remind everyone 

that Breakfast Club opens at 7.50 a.m. and that 

parents must not leave children unattended on 

the school site before the club opens.  

 

Disabled Access  

We have a number of disabled parents and 

children who require special assistance on the 

school site. This includes support with parking in 

the form of access to the disabled parking bay 

in front of the nursery. This area is for disabled 

access only and must not be used by other 

parents. We are working with the nursery to 

ensure that the same message is communicated 

to their parents.  

Only parents accessing the nursery or those 

with a blue disabled badge are allowed access 

to the school car park. Please can I ask that all 

other parents refrain from coming into the 

school car park.  

The Special Educational Needs and Disability 

and Equality pages on the school website 

provide further details for disabled parents or 

parents with disabled children or those with 
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accessibility plan.  

 

 

World Book Day  

Thursday 1st March is World 

Book Day and to celebrate, 

the children will be engaging 

in book related activities 

during the course of the day.  

We will be asking children (and staff) to come 

to school dressed as a book character Ğand look 

forward to seeing the likes of Harry Potter or 

Mary Poppins coming into school. Year 3 will be 

able to get changed into their costumes when 

they come back to school after swimming.  

The emphasis of the day will be to promote 

reading. All children are encouraged to read at 

home every day. We appreciate that this can be 

difficult to fit into busy home lives but the 

benefits of regular reading at home are 

enormous.  

Further details will be sent out after half term.  

 

School Uniform  

The lost property box was bulging before 

Christmas with lost property items, including 

coats, all of which were un - named. Please help 

us to return property to its rightful owner by 

ensuring that it is named.  

A few uniform reminders:  

¶ children must wear plain black shoes to 

school. Girls may wear flat heeled black 

ankle boots.  

¶ Grey or black trousers, skirts or pinafores 

should be worn. Children in Year R are 

permitted to wear jogging bottoms.  

¶ Please save large colourful Jo - Jo bows for 

the weekends or after school. Whilst they 

look lovely they are often distracting, 

particular in assembly. Smaller bows in the 

school colours are fine.  4 
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